
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Clubhouse

Thursday, Mar 5 at 6:00 pm 

GENERAL MEETING 

St Veronica’s Cafeteria

Tuesday, Mar 19, Meeting 7:00pm

(continued on next page)

Founded 1916

Italian American Citizens Club of South San Francisco

IL CITTADINO
March 2024

JANUARY NEW MEMBERS

Keith Conti, Linda Nieder, Rob Aveson, Sue McGuirk, Arthur & Caroline Mozqueda,

Al & Valerie McNease, Vivian Huddleston, Roger Weiner, Susan & Bob Bacigalupi 

Dear IACC Members and Friends,

In our last newsletter we were embarking on our elections for 2024 through 2025 on January 16. We had 

eight individuals run for six Board positions and I want to acknowledge all eight that stepped up to put their 

names on the ballot in an effort to help in running our Club. I would also like to thank all those that showed 

their support for me in having elected me for a second term as your President as well as those who 

elected Armando Altamirano to the Trustee position.

The individuals elected to new terms for 2024-2025 are Robert Cox and Rosemarie Garcia while Rich 

Garbarino, Winnie Gerard, Celeste Giuliani and Manny Garcia were elected to their second terms. They 

will join Judy Dianos, Ken Hartje, Janae Morales, Bob Schenone, and Bob Strupeni to fill out our Board of 

Directors for 2024. Altamirano will join Don Quigley as a Trustee.

On January 31 a Special Board Meeting was held and Garbarino was elected by the Board as their 

Chairperson for 2024. I look forward to working with Rich and the rest of the Board members in the coming 

year.

In the first two months of the year, we didn’t skip a beat in activities for our members. Marie’s Open Pedro 

Play has already begun on Monday afternoons and we had a number of members attend our Super Bowl 

Watch Party, which didn’t have the desired result for our 49ers. Our first major event for 2024 was our 

Crab Feed on February 23 in which we had 130-plus in attendance in our effort to raise funds for our 

scholarship and charity programs. As a reminder, applications for our scholarships have already begun 

and the deadline is April 26. I also want to say a big thank you to the Italian class students from South San 

Francisco High School who volunteered their time do the serving.

.The IACC Spring Bocce Leagues will begin the week of March 11 while SSF Parks & Recreation  Dept.

will have their Bocce 

League beginning on April 

4. IACC League dates and 

times will be posted on the 

Bocce Board at the courts. 

We will also, once again, 

be hosting a number of 

Special Needs Groups on 

Mondays and Fridays to 

expose them to the fun of 

learning and playing 

bocce ball.



(continued from last page)

In upcoming events we will hold a President’s Bingo Social on Sunday, April 28 at 1 pm to allow members 

to enjoy the event during the day. As usual, there will be a dessert and finger food potluck.

Looking down the road, the San Francisco Giants Italian Heritage Night will be on Tuesday, July 9 and 

more information will be sent out as we get closer to the date. Other dates to remember are the Members 

Appreciation BBQ on Sunday, July 21 and the Festa Italiana – SSF 2024 on Sunday, September 29 

which will once again have organization displays, vendors, food, beer and wine, a car show and will 

combine those events with our annual Italian Heritage Bocce Tournament.

I am also proud to announce the following individuals who have stepped up to Chair the President’s 

Committees for 2024: Major Events: Winnie Gerard & Celeste Giuliani; General Maintenance: Ken Hartje 

& Bob Cox; Hospitality: Terry Elsibai; Bocce & Sports: Manny Garcia; Bocce Courts Maintenance: Taco 

Morales; Cultural: Rino Bertini and Communications: Janae Morales. Reenie Hartje will be handling 

Sunshine and Rosemarie Garcia will take care of Emails & Notifications. Janae will continue to handle our 

newsletter, Il Cittadino, but we are looking for an individual or individuals to take over the newsletter. If 

interested, contact me at IACC.LEO@YAOO.COM or at the Club email at IACC.SSF@YAHOO.COM.

Last, but not least, the next Board Meeting will be held on March 3 and the next General Meeting will take 

place on Tuesday, March 19 at St. Veronica’s (cafeteria) Falcon Hall in which we will have pizza for 

everyone attending.

I hope to see many of you at the various events we have 

planned and, once again, thank you for your support in 

electing me to a second term.

Sincerely yours,

Leo Pierini, President

Italian American Citizens Club of South San Francisco

mailto:IACC.LEO@YAOO.COM
mailto:IACC.SSF@YAHOO.COM


OFFICERS

Leo Pierini, President  415-716-6813

Adam Elsibai, Vice President  510-520-5731

Barbara Guevara, Treasurer  650-259-9981

Dee Delorio, Secretary  650-740-3205

   BOARD OF DIRECTORS

            Rich Garbarino, Chairperson  650-438-7309 

Bob Cox          Judy Dianos         Manny Garcia            

Rose Marie Garcia    Winnie Girard   Celeste Giuliani         

Ken Hartje   Janae Morales  Bob Schenone  Bob 

Strupeni

TRUSTEES

          Don Quigley          Armando Altamirano

BOCCE COMMITTEE

Manny Garcia, Chairperson
 

         Chris Babcock       Terry Elsibai       Carroll Meek 

                  Janae Morales          Rich Vaznaugh

  COMMITTEE CONTACTS

IACC EMAIL:    IACC.SSF@YAHOO.COM 

IACC ONLINE WEBSITE:   HTTPS://SSFIACC.ORG 

COMMUNICATIONS:   Janae Morales       

                                       janae1948@gmail.com

COURT MAINTENANCE:  Taco Morales 650-755-5366  

CULTURAL: Rino Bertini    IACC.SSF@YAHOO.COM

HOSPITIALITY:   Terry Elsibai      lcby52@gmail.com 

MAINTENANCE: Ken Hartje & Bob Cox

                         IACC.MAINTENANCE@YAHOO.COM

MAJOR EVENTS: Winnie Girard, Celeste Giuliani 

                         IACC.EVENTS@YAHOO.COM

MEMBERSHIP:  Janae Morales  janae1948@gmail.com

NEWSLETTER:  Janae Morales (same as above)

SUNSHINE CORNER:  Reenie Hartje 650-583-5887   

                         lilheart58@att.net 

IACC SSF – OFFICERS & BOARD MEMBERS

2024

All photos in this newsletter, 

and more are on the IACC website:

HTTPS://SSFIACC.ORG

SUNSHINE CORNER  
     by Reenie Hartje

If you would like a club member to receive a 

card contact Maureen Hartje  650 583-5887 

MARCH

She goes out like a

Lion and returns

As a Lamb….

The seasons have

Claimed the month

Of March all seeing….

The wind rain and

Leaves that fall are

At her very beckon call

Her forecasts are really

True…. As the saying

Goes…. The eyes of

March are on you!

By Diana Stanton Minsky

To
Sharon Albera’s

family

Ron Baxter
Sharon Menesini
Kay McGough

Nancy Balestreri
Bob Cox
Bob Schenone

mailto:lilheart58@att.net


BOCCE NEWS

The Winter leagues will be ending by the first week of March.  The Spring 

leagues will begin on the second week in March.  Last year, due to the excessive 

amount of rain, we couldn’t begin the spring league until the last week in March 

with the courts being in very bad shape.    Fortunately, the forecast for this March 

looks very good with only 3 days in the entire month having any rain. 

Currently the crew is working on the courts, and hope to have them in shape 

when the leagues begin.  Contact Taco at 650-755-5366, if you would be willing 

to help with getting the courts ready.  They can always use the extra help.  

A big THANK YOU to long-time members (since 1991) Joe and Gloria Sanchez 

for donating two Bocce Ball Retrievers to the IACC, for members to use at the 

courts who have difficulty picking up the bocce balls.  We now have 4.  

We are happy to learn that the special needs class from South San Francisco 

will be back again in March - date to be determined.  

On Saturday, May 18, the IACC will be hosting the United States Bocce 

Federation’s 2024 Western Sector Open Championship, with the help of 

Margaret Shindelus, and others from the USBF, running this tournament of  

4 Players - 24 teams.  (see flyer on page 15) 

On June 15, Confederazione Boccistica Interazionace or CBI will hold a Punto-

Raffa precision shooting clinic using mats hosted by Margaret Shindelus from 

USBF Golden Gate club out of Livermore.   Watch for a flyer to be available 

soon.

Note to members new and old, the Free Bocce Lessons at our courts will begin 

again every Thursday in April at 10am & 6:30pm. Our Members and the public 

are always welcome to attend.  Just show up.

Manny Garcia

Bocce Chairperson 



DATE EVENT LOCATION TIME CONTACT

Mar  5 Board Meeting Clubhouse 6:00pm Rich Garbarino

Mar 19 General Meeting St Veronica’s - Pizza 7:00pm Leo Pierini

May 7 Board Meeting Clubhouse 6:00pm Rich Garbarino

May 21 General Meeting St Veronica’s 7:00pm Leo Pierini

Jul  2 Board Meeting Clubhouse 6:00pm Rich Garbarino

Jul 16 General Meeting St Veronica’s 7:00pm Leo Pierini

Sep 3 Board Meeting Clubhouse 6:00pm Rich Garbarino

Sep 17 General Meeting St Veronica’s 7:00pm Leo Pierini

DATE EVENT TIME CONTACT

Mon Pedro Every Monday 1:00pm Marie Cox

Mar 12 Spring Tuesday Morning 10:00am Janae, Judy, Winnie

Mar 13 Spring Wednesday Morning 9:30am Chris Babcock

Mar 13 Spring Wednesday Afternoon 1:00pm Manny Garcia

Mar 13 Spring Wednesday Night Raffa 6:00pm Ken Hartje

Mar 14 Spring Thursday Morning 9:30am Carroll Meek

Mar 23 Pedro Tournament 9:30am Dee Delorio

Mar  25 Spring Monday Night 6:00pm Ruth DeNardi

Apr 4-25 
Beginner Bocce 

every Thursday in April

10:00am &

6:30pm
Manny Garcia

Apr 20 2nd Annual ITALIAN GAME – Bocce/Pedro 8:30am Dan/Ruth De Nardi

May 18 USBF Western Sector Open 7:30am Manny Garcia

Jun 15 Bocce Shooting Clinic/Contest TBD Manny Garcia

Aug 10 USBF 2nd Annual 4-Person Open TBD Manny Garcia

BOCCE LEAGUES & TOURNAMENTS

IACC CALENDAR 2024 



SUPER BOWL SUNDAY AT THE COURTS



IACC Crab Feed February 23, 2024

Thanks to the Volunteers 

 The People Who made it Happen

The crab feed is the annual fund raiser for the Club.  I have only been a member of our Club for a little over one and a 

half years.  

I have found a very rich club.  It is rich in talented people that are caring, kind and respectful to others.  They are the 

doers at your functions.  God Bless them all.

They are the ones that really made your event a success.  

Thank you for sharing (participating) with us and also singing along

Thank you, to all the generous folks who contributed the beautiful gifts for our fabulous raffle!!!

Many thanks to all who generously shared their energy, knowledge, experience, time and talent: (listed in no 

particular order)

Winnie Girard

Richard Girard

Celeste Giuliani

Bill Giuliani

Dianne Green 

Bill Green

Helen Birkeland

Chris Babcock

Leo Pierini

Jennifer Perini    bar tending

Dee Delorio   Rafael

George Campi, our talented accordion player

Manny Garcia

Thank You Leo Pierini for finding the great Venue facility.

Lastly, forgive me if I missed your name.

Special thanks to South San Francisco High School students that gave up there Friday night to serve us.  

Thanks for the leadership from Italian language teacher, Juliane Franceschi

We had fun with George Campi, our talented accordion player

Your laughter and joy was infectious to all in the room and added to the enjoyment of the evening.  Thank you for 

sharing & participating with us.

Thank you for coming to the Crab Feed and see you next year!!!!

        Robert Lasher, Head Crab

Lynn Keller

Mike Keller

Erica Baxter

Judie Dianos

John Dianos      bar tending

Eileen Tating     bar tending

Tina O’Keefe     bar tending

Patti Sarracino

Jamaica Nally

Rose Arce

Denise Villa

Christina Bonete

Sally Lagman

Toni Bava

Sue Spillane

Joan Daly

Gina Todaro

Ruth Denardi

Pat Riley

Linda Grassi

Marie Cox

Bob Cox

Taco Morales

Janae Morales 

Ed Hornung 

Karen Hornung 



2024 CRAB FEED













FORMS WILL BE AVAILABLE AT THE COURTS



USBF cards for IACC Members’ are covered by the club’s USBF Membership 



Italian American Citizens Club of South San Francisco

P.O. Box 5674

South San Francisco, CA 94083-5674

IACC  General Meeting

Tuesday, March 19

Meeting 7:00pm - Pizza

St. Veronica’s Cafeteria

SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US
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